HAYMARKET TOWN COUNCIL MEETING SEPTEMBER 16,1985

The Sept. 16, 1985, Haymarket Council Meeting began at 8 p.m. with a Prayer and Pledge of Allegiance. All Council members were present with the exception of Sam Crouch. Also present was Attorney Peter Steketee. Minutes of the August meeting were read and approved after one correction was made. Mr. Bird made the motion to hold the work session on Aug. 26 and not Mrs Freeborn. There was a balance of \$13,986.55 in the General Account and \$746.34 in Revenue Sharing at the end of August.

BUILDING PERMIT

Councilman Richard Bird made a motion to issue Terry Anderson, representing Walter Phillips, Inc., a civic engineering firm, a building permit for a First Virginia Bank Building on the corner of Washington and Madison Streets. This was seconded by Councilman Fewell Melton and approved.

BUSINESS LICENSE

A Business License was granted to Russel Jenkins to operate General Excavating at 14850 Jordan Lane. The motion on this was made by Bird, seconded by Councilman James Gassom and approved.

SIGN PERMIT

Councilman Bird made a motion to give Alan Gossom permission to place a sign on the Old Post Office Building for PWH Health Services, Inc. Councilman William Utz seconded it and it was approved.

TRASH BIDS

FOUR BID PROPOSALS WERE RECEIVED FOR THE TRASH CONTRACT: they were opened and read; they were from;

1. James Harris-Big H. Trash Service, Fairfax, Va.-bid-

\$3.98 per unit.

2. Everett A. Bean, Haymarket, Va.-will pick up trash on Wednesdays-

\$6,550.00 per year.

3. David Gaskins, Western Disposal-based on 90 units-\$5.00 per

unit-monthly total of \$450.00

4. DON R. POEHLER, JR.-PRESIDENT OF ABC DISPOSAL SERVICE-\$538

per month.

Since an accurate account of how many units there were in Town could not be determined at the Sept. meeting, Mr. Bird made a motion to table the matter until the Oct. meeting to find out how many trash pick-ups there are in town and perhaps to draw up some kind of contract for the companies that are interested.

HIGHWAY DEPT.

GARNETT JOHNSTON SENT WORD TO Council asking that the Road in Madison Court be dedicated and taken into the Statr System. A letter form Council was needed to be sent to the Highway Dept. It was decided to send Mr. Ogle, Resident Engineer of the Highway Dept. a letter.

COUNCIL MEMBERS

#Councilwoman Terri Freeborn mentioned that she had complaints about campers living illegal in Town and also mentioned about vehicles pulling out of the property too fast onto Rt. 55 which was a dangerous situation. A motion was made by Bird to have Officer Fasick ask the campers to move outside of the Town's limits, this was seconed by Utz and approved

#Councilman Bird spoke on Cable Television. He felt that a license was more appropriate than a franchise.

SEPT. 16,1985 TOWN COUNCIL MEETING CONTINUED

At 9;10 p.m., Bird made a motion under section 2.1-344 of the Code of Virginia to go into Executive Session to discuss Personnel Matters, Mrs Freeborn seconded the motion.

Then at 9;22 p.m., Mr. Bird made a motion to go back into regular session, seconded by Mr. Melton.

In regular session, it was decided to hold a Work Session on Monday night Sept. 23, at 7 p.m.

Mr. Bird also made a motion to hold a Special Meeting on Sept. 30, at 7 p.m. to discuss Police Business. The meeting was to be advertised in the News Papers once a week for 2 weeks.

Before the close of the meeting, Mr. Bird made a motion to divide the upstairs in Town Hall so that Mr. Berger could have an office and also so that the Planning Committee would have a place too. This was seconded by Councilman Utz and approved.

Another motion was made by Bird to have Mr. Melton represent Council in buying some of the furniture upstairs in Town Hall that belongs to the Haymarket Woman's Club that they are going to dispose of. Terry Freeborn seconded the motion and it was approved.

With no further business, the Sept. meeting adjourned at 9;42 p.m.

RESPECTIFULLY SUBMITTED:

DOROTHY KEDLER, TOWN CLERK

APPROVED:

GERTRUDE BEAN, MAYOR